

**REED RANCH PARENT COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
MONDAY MARCH 3, 2025 3:45PM-5:15PM**

IN ATTENDANCE

Merissa, Chantelle, Debbie, Erin, Kirsty, DJ, Jasmine, Deserai

CALL TO ORDER

Merissa called the meeting to order at 3:45pm

Motion made by Chantelle to approve the agenda, seconded by DJ

REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES

Chantelle read the January 27th meeting minutes. Erin made a motion to approve previous meeting minutes, Jasmine seconded.

PRINCIPALS REPORT

- A) Erin asked that we put together a committee of 2-3 people to review the Student Parent handbook. It will be lead by Lindsay Hall. If you want to be a part of it please reach out to Lindsay or Merissa. Erin asked if They could get together at the end of March with her for an hour or two.
- B) Erin would also like to thank the PAC for the new paint brushes the kids have loved them!

4 H PRESENTATION

Krista McInnis and Becky Haffner came with Charlie Leischner, Abi Mountain and Miles Mountain to present to PAC with their 4 H community service. They would like to tidy up the playground and clean up branches, etc. and also build a mud kitchen for the kindergarten class. They would like to offer their services both now and in the future. Erin will be looking into designs for the mud kitchen and will send them with Ella Haffner for the next club meeting.

REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES

A) PLAYGROUND

Report given by Merissa. We are talking to BDI and got a quote for the sign, It has come in under budget which includes the install. They will install the sign and a couple other things on the playground when everything comes in.

B) HOTLUNCH

Report given by Merissa. There was an issue with the Subway order this last time. They ended up not sending the footlong subs only 6" subs. We have talked to them and have figured out the problem. Anyone that had ordered a footlong will be getting a credit toward the next hot lunch form. March 27 is our next hot lunch and we will be serving chicken strips, veggies, and yogurt tubes. Merissa purchased more paper plates, bowls, foil sleeves, etc.

C) HOLIDAY GIFT BAGS

Report given by Chantelle. We are wanting to do up Easter Bags this year. Chantelle made a motion to spend \$300 for the bags, DJ seconded. All in favour, motion carried.

D) PIZZA DAY

Nothing to report.

E) YEARBOOK

Report given by Deserai. She will look into pricing and compare last year's costs. We will wait to get started till we have some more pictures.

F) FUNDRAISING

Report given by Debbie. West coast seeds fundraiser went very well. It came to approximately \$1500 and we should get 40% back from it, so around \$600 we made in profit. We are hoping that we will have the spring market on May 24th. We need to check with Leanne to see if the school is available. This will be the last school fundraiser for the year.

G) TREASURER'S REPORT

Report given by Debbie.

DJ made a motion to approve A-G, Chantelle seconded.

OUTSTANDING BUSINESS

PICNIC TABLES

We are getting a quote for the cost for installing the picnic tables. BDI has mounting plates for the picnic tables so we will get them from them. We will need to get the picnic tables up to division so they can work on installing the mounting brackets and will store the tables till they install them. Dave at division said they will place all 5 picnic tables on the cement pad. They will be configured so they can use them as an outdoor classroom.

NEW BUSINESS

A) ROAD SIGN

We need to put a committee together to change the sign out at the road. It wont be too often, and it basically will direct people to the website. Please contact Merissa if you would be interested in volunteering.

B) NEW SUPERINTENDENT

Our new superintendent is Dr. Ryan Sawula

C) SUBMISSION TO BOARD FOR PAC REPORT

We are just awaiting bank statements.

D) SPRING SYMPOSIUM

The ASCA 2025 Spring Symposium will be held Saturday, April 26th. It is a Virtual half day event. (9:30-3:30) If any PAC members would be interested in attending please let Erin know by March 7th.

E) FUNBALL

We are wanting to know if PAC would be interested in taking over funball. It will run from April 24- June12. Our idea is to Charge \$20/ child which will include registration and a T-shirt.

F) PARENTS MATTER MEETING

We discussed the qualities that are important in a superintendent and also discussed the role AI will be playing in schools in the future.

CORRESPONDENCE

The info for the ASCA Spring Symposium came through.

NEXT MEETING DATE AND ADJOURNMENT

Our next meeting will be March 31, 2025. Merissa adjourned the meeting at 5:05pm